
HB0084         OPPOSE 

Transportation – Major Highway Capacity Expansion Projects and Impact 

Assessments (Transportation and Climate Alignment Act of 2025) 

 

Dear Committee Members: 

I oppose HB0084, which requires all highway expansion projects to have Net Zero 

emissions or otherwise offsets emissions via other impractical initiatives.  Maryland 

is currently in an energy crisis due to the recent push toward dependence on 

imported electricity.  We deserve affordable and reliable energy policies and the 

measures in this bill are not economically practical.  Therefore I oppose this bill. 

 

Peggy Williams 

Severna Park 

D31 

 


